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The Association of Native Religious and Clergy met this week. Saint Kateri has
given us a new vision. We want to share it and our future direction with you.

Since 1971, our Association has met annually with a twofold purpose: to discern the
spiritual direction of our lives and to follow God's Spirit moving among our peoples. We
have had the privilege of visiting many Reservations. We have seen the spiritual power of
our people and have experienced their hospitality.

In 1976, we were the only national Native organization that the Catholic hierarchy
could turn to for help during the Eurcharistic Congress. Our contribution: Native prayers,
liturgy, and spiritual leadership was a blessing for us and all who participated. Papal
Legate Cardinal Knox, serving the Congregation of Rites, was Rome's representative to
that Congress. It was at this time that he and the Universal Catholic Church were
introduced to the power of native spirituality.

In 1978, we became involved with the Tekakwitha Conference in Yankton, SD.
There we were able to sense the Spirit at work. We could see native leadership
developing. We watched the people participating. We could feel our people being healed
through the ministry of our Church. Two years later in Denver, the ANRC decided to
become more centrally involved in our suppor



Regional Conferences. And, as God leads us, we will help create a new National Native
Catholic Conference.

The ANRC members will no longer be reactors to the Tekakwitha Conference and
its Board. Rather, we will be creative initiators and implementors of the Vatican Il
documents, developing inculturation of the Gospels of Jesus Christ in our many local
Native traditions and tribal spiritualities. This is how we will serve you at the regional
level. Thus, the Spirit of Jesus will become ever more fully enfleshed among our peoples.
As the Association of Native Religious and Clergy, we will continue to be available to
the Tekakwitha Conference whenever such is requested of us.

Finally, we are saying, "Saint Kateri." Historically, our Church has officially
canonized those whom the people have proclaimed Saints. Kateri is a Saint. Our people
believe this. We believe this. We will begin calling her Saint in our prayers, in our letters,
our publications and our personal conversation. We invite you to join us as we move
forward, strengthening our spiritual relationship with Jesus through the intercession of
Saint Kateri Tekakwitha.



